BYLAWS Committee Report September/October
Meeting: Sept 21, 2023
Present:  Becky Coleman, Nick Cooley, Kevin Seipp, and Laurie Walsh chair)
The committee discussed possible plans for the year and identified particular areas that needed clarification.
Proposed changes for review.
ITEM 1 Instructional Technology:  the committee had experienced or heard about the excessive difficulties students had this semester in getting access to the GBC website and WebCampus.  This is a very significant issue that has resulted in the loss of students and students coming into classes late, not to mention the gernal frustration of having to endure an ordeal to access the college.  None of these issues are good for GBC, its dwindling enrollment, or its effective use of budgetary and time resources. 
Therefore the committee decided to add a charge to the Instructional Technology Committee to facilitate faculty input into these important processes.  The committee drafted a charge, sent it to the IT Committee and based on their comments revised the statement which was approved by that committee.  See Item 1.
ITEM 2   Addition of “embedded general education” to the review charge to ensure transparency in the general education process.
ITEM 3 Bylaws Committee:  the committee also addressed the need to modify the chair assignment for the Bylaws Committee based on the past several years where the VC was unable to serve or we did not have a VC to serve.  

